 WORKS COMMITTEE

The MINUTES of the Works Committee held in the Boardroom, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Monday 15th December 2003 at 7.00p.m.

Present
Mr. T M Crookall (Chairman)


Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mrs. J C Scanes 


Mrs. P S Sweeney

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr. W E Cain (Technical Officer)

MINUTES
03/355
The Minutes of the meeting held on 17th November 2003 were taken as read and ADOPTED.

ROAD TRAFFIC
03/356
The Town Clerk referred to a number of 

ACT 1985

Orders made by the Minister for the Department of Transport as follows:



Statutory Document number 806/03 entitled Parking Places (Peel) (Roads, Streets and Carriageways) (Amendment) (Number 2) Order 2003.  This Order amended and consolidated the parking provisions on Marine Parade and Shore Road, Peel  



Statutory Document number 804/03 entitled Various Roads (Peel) (Prohibition of Waiting) (Amendment) (Number 1) Order 2003. This Order imposed or amended as the case maybe the no waiting restrictions on sections of Marine Parade and Shore Road, Peel.



Statutory Document number 805/03 entitled Parking Place (Peel) (Roads, Streets and Carriageway) (Amendment) (Number 1) Order 2003.  This Order created two disabled parking places on Shore Road, Peel.  



Statutory Document number 865/03 entitled Peel (Various Roads) (Reserved Parking Places) (Amendment) (Number 6) Order 2003.  This Order created a reserved parking place on a section of Patrick Street, Peel.



Statutory Document number 842/03 entitled Peel (Various Roads) (Reserved Parking Places) (Amendment) (Number 5) Order 2003.  This Order created a reserved parking place on a section of Victoria Terrace.  



Statutory Document number 862/03 entitled Mona Street (Peel) (Temporary Prohibition of through Traffic) (Number 2) Order 2003.  This Order prohibited vehicular traffic from a section of Mona Street during roof work for the period 12th December to 19th December 2003.



Statutory Document number 875/03 entitled East Quay (Peel) (Temporary Suspension of one way traffic) (Number 2) Order 2003.  This Order created a temporary suspension of the one way system over a section of East Quay whilst crane unloading work was being untaken.  The Order was effective on 17th December 2003.  



Statutory Document number 874/03 entitled Station Place (Peel) (Temporary Prohibition of Through Traffic) (Number 2) Order 2003.  This Order prohibited vehicular traffic from proceeding on a section of Station Place whilst crane unloading work was being undertaken.  The Order came into effect on 17th December 2003.



Statutory Document number 851/03 entitled Lake Lane (Peel) (Temporary Prohibition of Through Traffic) Order 2003.  This Order prohibited vehicular traffic from proceeding along a section of Lake Lane whilst construction work takes place and was effective from 27th November 2003 until 27th May 2004.



Statutory Document number 850/03 entitled Station Place (Peel) (Temporary Suspension of Parking Places) Order 2003.  This Order effected the temporary suspension of parking on a section of Station Place, Peel during construction work. The Order came into effect on  27th November 2003 until 27th May 2004.

DOUGLAS STREET
03/357
Upon a request from the December Board

CAR PARK

meeting for the Works Committee to consider Mrs. Atcheson’s proposal for some measures to prevent blockages to the link between the Douglas Street car park and the Market Place car park, the Committee gave consideration to the matter.  After discussion it was felt that whilst the majority of vehicle users were aware of the position it would be of benefit for a yellow painted clearway box to be painted on the surface between the car parks.  The Technical Officer undertook to arrange for this in due course.

QUEEN STREET
03/358
The Technical Officer explained the 

DOORS

background to the requirement for the Commissioners to install steel doors at Queen Street.  The original planning application for uPVC doors had been opposed by the Conservation Office at the Planning Committee and it was insisted that steel doors be installed.  This had now been approved and it was anticipated that the doors would be installed by the end of January 2004.  

DISABILITY ACCESS
03/359
The Town Clerk referred to the Disability 

REPORT

Access Report which had been deferred from the previous month’s meeting.  Bearing in mind that the Board would sit to discuss matters jointly from January 2004 it was AGREED that those members not on the Works Committee be sent a copy of the report prior to it being discussed at the meeting on 7th January 2004.  It was AGREED that at this point the matter could be raised with the Department of Transport representative.  

PEEL SEWER
03/360
The Town Clerk referred to a copy letter 

REHABILITATION CONTRACT
received from Mr. Winstanley, Director of Drainage in which approval had been given by the Treasury to expenditure for Peel sewer rehabilitation work in a sum not exceeding £137,337.94.  The Technical Officer outlined where the work would take place which included additional CCTV work on areas previously not covered, pipe lining work at Belle Vue Park, Ballaterson Road, Christian Street, East Quay and Rheast Lane.  Some discussion ensued over the need for a feasibility study with regard to a proposal to divert surface water from the northern part of the town including Kerroo Coar and Westlands.  NOTED
ST GERMANS PLACE
03/361
Reference was made to the yellow line

CAR PARK

painted on St Germans Place car park by the adjacent house owner.  Whilst the owner had a right of access across the car park the painting of a yellow line at more than a vehicle’s width was deemed inappropriate and it was AGREED that a new line be painted some three to four feet out from the wall of the property.  It was AGREED to advise the owner accordingly.

ANNIVERSARY OF
03/362
The Committee considered a proposal that 

THE LUSITANIA

the anniversary of the sinking of the Lusitania be marked with a plaque.  The link to Peel related to the first boat reaching the sinking Lusitania whick was the Wanderer which, registered in Peel.  It was noted that the anniversary would occur in May 2004 and the Committee supported such a move.  

HEALTH AND SAFETY
03/363
Mrs. Scanes referred to the cleaner 

ISSUES

employed by the Commissioners and suggested that the provision of kevlar gloves should be provided.  The Committee AGREED that two pairs of such gloves be purchased for use by the cleaner and any other employee requiring the same.



This part of the meeting ended at 7.40p.m.
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